BARNSLEY MINORS SWIMMING LEAGUE

55 Sheffield Road, Hackenthorpe, Sheffield
S12 4LR
0114 2510448
e-mail  philip@johnson55.freeserve.co.uk
Minutes of AGM held 27 November 2016
Members Present: Adwick, Armthorpe, Borough of Barnsley, Chapeltown, City of Sheffield, City of Wakefield, Dearne Valley, Edlington, Huddersfield, Knottingley, Rossington, Rotherham, Stocksbridge, Spenborough & Sheffield City

Apologies: Asken Spa, Scunthorpe Anchor and Rob Maxfield
Minutes of Last Meeting:
These were accepted as a true record by P Johnson & P Lilley
Matters Arising

None
Review of Membership

No resignations have been received.  Spenborough were welcomed as the newest members of the league.  A discussion followed regarding the size of divisions as we now have 17 teams.  It was decided that the 2017 season will run with 5 teams in Division 1 and 4 teams in the other divisions.  The teams in Division 1 will only swim 4 galas each with each team missing one fixture.  The meeting decided that to facilitate this split across the divisions all promotions for the 2016 season would stand but no team would be relegated in any division i.e. the only movements are Stocksbridge promoted to Div1, Scunthorpe promoted to Div2 & Huddersfield promoted to Div3.
Subscriptions for 2017 to remain a £10 per club payable to the treasurer.
Chairs Report 

There was no Chair’s Report due to Rob Maxfield’s absence.
Finance Report

Christine presented her report.  The only financial movement this year has been the collection of the fees and the payment if affiliation fees to the ASA.  
Secretaries Report

The secretary reported that she has had a very straight forward year with no queries regarding results or swimmers to deal with.  Only minor adjustments to points have been required on checking the results sheets.
Alteration to Rules/Constitution 

No rule changes have been received prior to the meeting but there were 2 points for discussion.

1. Rossington have requested that DQs should be announced at all fixtures to allow teams to query/understand the reasons.  The meeting felt that whilst announcements are not always clear this was better than them not being announced.  The meeting also felt that results should be available for the visiting teams on the day – they should not be sent via email days after the event.  It was decided to see how this worked for the 2017 season and revisit of necessary at the next AGM.
2. The secretary queried the necessity for 3 meetings per year as those in June and September are always badly attended.  The meeting felt that there was no necessity for these meetings but with the movement of the Individual Championships to January 2017 this year we should have a meeting following the event to assess its success and discuss the 2017 championships.  The Secretary is to submit the required change to the constitution to the ASANER i.e

Section 7.4 to Read

Committee meetings shall be held no less than 2 times per year, and the quorum of that meeting shall be no less than 1/3 of member clubs present (to include no less than one Executive Officer).  The Chairman and the Secretary shall have the discretion to call further meetings of the Committee if they consider it to be in the interests of the League.  The Secretary shall give the members of the Committee not less than 2 weeks notice of a meeting.  Decisions of the Committee shall be made by a simple majority (and in the event of equality of votes the Chairman (or the Acting Chairman of that meeting) shall have a casting or additional vote.  The Secretary or in his/her absence a member of the Committee shall take the minutes.
Election of Officers 

Officers for 2017
Chairman
Rob Maxfield
Secretary
Liz Johnson

Treasurer
Christine Trinder

Fixtures for 2017 were then arranged.

Individual Championships to be arranged following the March meeting
League meetings will be held at Royston on June 26, September 25
AGM will be 27 November 2016
